
 

 

Council Highlights 
May 28, 2024 

 

Fire Bylaw 56-2024 Receives First, Second and Third Readings 

At the March 12, 2024, Committee of the Whole Meeting, the Fire Bylaw was first presented. Following 
that meeting. Revisions were made and the bylaw presented to Council at the April 9, 2024, and May 14, 
2024, Committee of the Whole Meetings, where Council directed Administration to make further 
amendments. 

Council gave first, second and third reading to the Fire Bylaw 56-2024 at today’s meeting. 

Council Approves Recreation Needs Assessment and Facility Master Plan Amendments to the 
Terms of Reference 

The formation of a steering committee was approved at the April 23, 2024, Council Meeting. Since that 
time, Administration has advertised for the public member positions and has received limited interest. To 
remain on track, Administration recommended to Council that they approve an amendment to the 
steering committee compositions to include three members of Council and a public member. 

The Public will have opportunities to express their concerns at the upcoming open houses on June 18 and 
June 20, 2024, along with answering a survey. 

Council approved the amendment to the Terms of Reference of the Recreation Needs Assessment and 
Facility Master Plan. 

Fees, Rates, and Charges Bylaw 59-2024 – Amendment Received First, Second and Third 
Readings 

At a previous Council Meeting, Council directed Administration to review the Unauthorized Development 
Enforcement Fees contained in Schedule F. 

Council gave first, second, and third reading to the amendment to Fees, Rates, and Charges Bylaw 51-
2023. 

Council Approves Youth Travel Assistance Grant Policy 7300-003 

At the May 14,2024 Council Meeting, Policy 7300-003 was presented to the Committee of the Whole, 
where Administration was directed to bring the policy to the next Regular Meeting of Council. 

Council approved the Youth Travel Assistance Grant at the May 28, 2024, Council Meeting. 

Agriculture Service Board Bylaw 58-2024 Received First, Second and Third Readings 

The Agriculture Service Board (ASB) Bylaw has been updated. In addition, section 7.8, dealing with the 
minimum number of meetings per year, has been revised to better reflect the working schedule of the 
ASB. 

 



Council Accepts the April 2024 Operating Variance Report as Information 

General Manager of Corporate Services presented the April 2024 Operating Variance Report that was 
brought before Council to review, and it was accepted as information.  

Council Appointed a Weed Inspector as per the Alberta Weed Control Act 

At the May 28, 2024, Council Meeting, Council appointed Dayna Pankonin as the Weed Inspector for 
2024 

 

Next Council Meeting June 11, 2024 


